
Nasonville PTO Meeting Minutes – MAY 2022   

Date: May 17, 2022 Time: 6:30 PM – 7:05 PM Location: Online via Microsoft Teams 
 

Attendees:  Samantha Andreae, Tina Borchardt, Jessica Griesbach, Erin Martin, Jennifer Mortvedt, 

Brian Quarne, Amber Stueland, Char Ulrich 

Recorder: Tina Borchardt 

   

1. Secretary’s Report: Review of minutes from February 22, 2022 meeting, motion to approve 
by Char Ulrich & seconded by Amber Stueland. 

2. Treasurer's Report: Dates March 3, 2022 to May 16, 2022 
Checking balance: $19,056.28 and Savings Balance: $31,553.25,  
Recent payments for student activities, playground equipment 
contribution, cupcakes for teacher appreciation, and teacher class funds. 
Large deposit from Knowledge Quest fundraising. 

3. Fundraising Update:  

• Scotty's Pizza & Chicken – changed to 2nd Tuesday of month, increased participation, note 
prices increase for School Night Special. 

• HuTerra – Unable to contact, no recent deposits, will be discontinuing until further notice 

• Updated Year-Round Fundraising List – will distribute updated list before school year ends, 
also have available at Open House in fall, especially for new Kindergarten families. 

• Knowledge Quest 2022 – Results: Total of 255 out of 294 returned pledge forms, reaching 80% 
participation goal, ice cream treat was rewarded on May 13. Current total raised $16,056.15, 
with some community business pledges to be added, will be $16,596.15. Thank you to all 
participants and to Jennifer Mortvedt for her organization and work on this event. 

6. New Business 

• Yearbook – In past years, Sheri Meissner has organized and created a yearbook for Nasonville. 
We thank her for her dedication to this project and are now looking for new volunteer(s). 
Training and programs are available – if interested, contact Jessica Griesbach. 

• New Playground Equipment – One of the smaller playgrounds is being replaced this summer, 
the PTO has contributed funding towards the District’s purchase of new playground equipment.  

• Fields Trips – Recent PTO-supported field trips include several classes visiting School Forest, 4th 
Graders Food for America Dairy Farm, 6th Graders Track & Field Day, 6th Graders Kalahari Trip & 
Graduation 

• Summer Weeding Contest - Please help pick weeds at Nasonville this summer to be entered in 
a monthly drawing for a $25 gift card. You just need to post a photo on Facebook of you picking 
weeds at school. We will draw a winner for June, July & August. 

• PTO Meetings Next Year – Looking at options of both in-person and virtual meeting to allow for 
maximum participation. 



• Chili Street Dance Volunteer Opportunity – Chili-Fremont Fire Dept. is looking for a group to 
organize and run a food tent during the Chili Street Dance. Erin Martin provided details of the 
event on Saturday, August 6th. The PTO would need to have volunteers to make food and serve 
with profits benefiting the PTO. Idea to be discussed in upcoming week.  

• Outdoor Learning Center Update – Railing for pavilion is to be constructed in the next couple 
weeks, costs to be finalized in coming week as well. 

• Other updates – Skate Night was well-attended, around 180 students. Volunteers will be 
needed for Open House in fall. Teacher fund requests are due May 31st. 

7. Gift Card Drawing - $25 MACCI Gift Certificate Winner: Erin Martin 
 
Meeting adjourned 


